St. Clair Township

Regular Meeting

DATE: May 25, 2021 TIME: 7:00 p.m.

LOCATION: St. Clair Township Bldg.

107 Service Street Swansea, IL 62226

CALL TO ORDER

The regular meeting of St. Clair Township Board of Trustees was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Supervisor Korves with the Pledge of Allegiance.

ROLL CALL

Present: Supervisor Korves

Trustees: Mike Isenhart, Julie Miller, Bob Buechler, Mike Greenfield

Officials Present: Clerk Jana Moll, Road Commissioner Bob Trentman, Ron Stuckel; engineer

Absent: None

Others Present: Tonda Van Hoose, Dan Varady, Richard Schobert, Sue Gruberman, Jeff Reis,

Seth Henry, Mike Garavalia, Brian Dulski,

PRESENTATION – Road Commissioner Bob Trentman introduced Jeff Reis and Seth Henry from TWM Inc. to give a presentation to the trustees on how large jobs are bid out to the township.

APPROVE MINUTES

A. Trustee Isenhart made a motion to accept the Regular Board Meeting minutes for April 27, 2021 as presented. Trustee Miller seconded the motion. Voice vote. All in favor.

TREASURER'S REPORT

Trustee Buechler made a motion to approve the Treasurer's Report as presented for the month of April, 2021. Trustee Greenfield seconded the motion. Voice vote. All in favor.

BUDGET REPORT

Trustee Buechler made a motion to approve the Budget Report as presented for the month of April, 2021. Trustee Greenfield seconded the motion. Voice vote. All in favor.

Approve Monthly Bills – Discussed on how to review and approve bills and put it on the agenda. Trustee Buechler made a motion to put the board list on file. Trustee Greenfield seconded the motion. Voice vote. All in favor.

ROAD COMMISSIONER'S REPORT

Road Commissioner Trentman said that the crew has been mowing, some concrete work, patching and will be oil and chipping in late June or early July. He also said that pot holes will be filled and that he will checking roads to see what is needed. Any questions please feel free to contact him at the township.

SUPERVISOR'S REPORT

Supervisor Korves said they had one more form to fill out on the Cures grant and hopefully get the 17,000 dollars. She said also we will hold the Budget Mtg. on June 29th at 6 pm. She has also been working on getting the Road Commissioner, the sewer employees and herself phones through AT&T.

PUBLIC COMMENTS – Brian Dulski, volunteer for 6 years, from the Park Board. He updated the new Board on what they have been doing and could afford for the past 6 years at Loop Creek Park and Centennial Park. He then explained some of the things that are still left to do and the bids and grants that were left over from previous administration.

NEW BUSINESS

- A. Electronic Recycling Day monthly. The supervisor presented having an electronic recycling drive every 3rd Saturday from 9am noon at the township. It will be held by Power Recycling 618-344-7232. Trustee Buechler made a motion to approve. Trustee Greenfield seconded the motion. Voice vote. All in favor.
- B. Grease disposal from lift stations. Supervisor Korves said the grease from the lift stations will be going to Belleville on a trial basis, but if it doesn't work out we will be going to Marissa. They are willing to do an agreement, but will be a small cost involved.
- C. Appoint Brian Flynn Township Attorney. After some discussion from the trustees, they decided to table it for a month. Trustee Miller made a motion to table it for a month. Trustee Isenhart seconded the motion. Voice vote. All in favor.
- **D.** Township Officials Training Workshop Mt. Vernon. Supervisor Korves let everyone know about the training so they could sign up. It will be on June 18, 2021.

OLD NEWS

A. Sewer Plant Expansion Update. Supervisor Korves gave an informational update on the sewer tanks. They are looking at options where to place.

- **B.** Locker Room/Shower Project Sewer Plant. Supervisor Korves is working on this and will give an update next month and have some actual plans.
- **C.** Cummings agreement. Supervisor Korves explained to the board that this is a maintenance agreement for the generators as needed.

D. Park

- Discuss and vote on Phase 2 Loop Creek bid. After discussing the bid options, we
 decided to go with KRB Excavating. Trustee Miller made a motion to approve.
 Trustee Isenhart seconded the motion. Voice vote. All in favor.
- 2. Clean-up for Centennial Park -6/12/21. The trustees discussed it and decided it was too hot in June. It will be sometime in October.
- 3. Vandalism at Loop Creek. The trustees and supervisor talked about maybe getting new cameras.

ADJOURNMENT

At 7:54 pm. Trustee Isenhart made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Greenfield seconded the motion. Voice vote. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted: Jana Moll, St. Clair Township Clerk Approved: